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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

You’ve got a Friend in me!
Reception Class were ‘officially’ welcomed into our SJV 
community today by Year 4. We held our ‘Buddy’ ceremony 
today and now our youngest troopers have a friend that 
they can rely on and play with in the coming years! Last 
year, we held this ceremony in different rooms, so it was 
lovely this year to be able to have our Year 4s and Reception 
class together, as it should be with your friends. 

Despite Mr. McNicholas’ ‘outside broadcast’ plans going a 
little skew at one point, it was lovely to see our children 
being together and starting friendships that are so special to 
this school. Take this feel-good warmth into the weekend, 
and we’ll see you all on Monday! CLICK HERE TO VIEW
God bless, Mr. McNicholas

https://youtu.be/KHUNNAMC9AY


Nursery Places
• January places available if your 

child turns 3 this Autumn
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk to 
make an appointment to collect a 
form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Parents and Carers: Please take the time to speak to your children about 
the issues and suggestions in the poster below. It is a great way for you to 
have open and honest conversations with your children about how they 
make sure they stay safe online.



Year 6 Parents: Secondary 
school applications – online 
talks

The Deadline for Secondary School Applications 
is 31st October. 
Haringey are running a series of online meetings 
to help parents and carers apply for secondary 
school places. 

Each talk will last approximately 30 minutes and 
families can ask questions afterwards.

Parents and carers can join the talks by clicking 
on the links below at the scheduled time of the 
meetings. Make sure you read the instructions 
on how to join before the talk begins.

Wednesday 13 Oct, 4pm – join online (external link)

Thursday 14 Oct, 6pm – join online (external link)

Friday 22 Oct, 12pm – join online (external link)

Monday 25 Oct, 10am – join online (external link)

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#join
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_NzA0MDFkZDAtZTdiYi00ZjE3LTkzNzAtNmU4ZWM3MmMwMDM4@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_ZDViYzNlZWUtMzUxYy00NGNmLTk4MDgtNGE2ZTU0MWYwZTZi@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_MGEwMmE4NzktYmFiMC00ZmZhLThiODAtMmJiNzA5YzBkODZk@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_N2Y0NWIwMDgtZDZjNi00YWIwLTlhNDQtYzlhZjBiNTQ3Y2U0@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}


General Reminders

• Absences: If your child is not in, for any reason, 
please make sure you call the office and let us 
know – we are spending a significant amount of 
office time ‘chasing’, which is wholly 
unnecessary

• Lost Property: PLEASE make sure you put your 
child’s name on ALL items of clothing – the Lost 
Property is overflowing with ‘anonymous’ items

Covid Reminders

If your chid has any of the three symptoms, they must 
isolate and get a PCR test. 
They should not return to school until the PCR test has 
confirmed negative (even if they feel better the next day).

The most common symptoms associated with covid
remain:
• A high temperature, or
• A new continuous cough or
• A loss of sense of smell

Please help us keep transmission in our community to 
an absolute minimum by supporting us in this matter.



The SJV Daily News
That’s What Friends are 4!

Friends – together (actually) at last!

Friends. Amigos. Companion. Compadre. Comrade. Besties. BFF…Buddy! 
Call it what you will, there was a lot of friendship in the air today as the 
Year 4 boys and girls ran the Buddy assembly, offering the hand of 
companionship and friendship to their lucky Reception counterparts. Each 
reception child received an SJV Prayer Book, which they can keep at home 
to remind themselves, whenever they pray, that they are part of 
something bigger. Something that is worth giving thanks for each time we 
share time with God.

Brilliant work from our Year 4 team for making our little ones so welcome!
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Year 4 Prove to the Best of Buddies



Reception meet 
their new Year 4 
Buddies!







Year 5 this week were on the D&T 
production line…making stuffed toys! 
Superb sewing skills!







Reception:
Well done Reception Class for another great learning week you have all worked so 
hard and continue to try your very best!

This week I would like to give C and D star of the week:

D - You have really persevered with your self-registration name writing. I was so 
impressed with how well you copied your name this week you are remembering to 
'pinch that pen' and you are really trying hard to form your sounds well. Good job on 
writing your new sound 'd' this week:)

C - You are really trying hard to develop your talking skills. Even though English is not 
your first language it is so lovely to hear you answer the register and play with your 
friends. You are showing great determination it is lovely to have you as part of our 
class.

8th October 2021



Class 1:
This week the children in class one have been working on their 
writing skills and have really impressed the staff with their stories 
of "Room on a Broom". They have all worked so hard thinking 
about good sentences using the correct punctuation and the 
effort they have put in is amazing.

I would like to award the stars to: G, for her great thinking and 
trying to make her sentences more exciting and interesting. She 
was thinking of her own ideas to make the story even better. I 
would also like to give the star to R, this week I have seen a huge 
improvement in his work, he is getting faster and participating 
more in class and this has helped him to complete a wonderful 
story! 

8th October 2021



Class 2:
Class 2 have worked really hard this week, especially with their 
retells of the story of the “The Frog Prince”.

One child’s writing has really stood out to me and that is A. Every 
day this week I have been blown away by her writing. She uses 
lots of exciting adjectives to describe and uses coordination to join 
two sentences together. You really are a mini author!

My second star of the week is D. Both myself and Mrs Dewar have 
been very impressed with his focus, determination and hard work. 
He has a real positive attitude to learning in Literacy and Maths, 
always striving to do the best he can. Well done!

8th October 2021



Class 3:
Class 3 have been impressing many members of staff this week with their calm 
nature and good manners. Mrs Kavanagh went out of her way to tell me that their 
behaviour was exemplary when having lunch in the hall. Thank you Class 3. You have 
made me very proud.

My first star this week goes to S for working so hard and achieving one of his goals to 
become more organised. He is now helping others around him to have a tidy 
workspace and all the equipment needed for each lesson. Kind and organised! Life 
long skills Sebastian - well done.

I would also like to give a star to S. She has really impressed me with her ability to be 
reflective and sensitive towards people and situations. She is very generous of spirit 
and always celebrates the achievements of others. I was really touched this week by 
the beautiful prayer she wrote in RE thanking God for her lovely sister.

8th October 2021



Class 4:
I nominate B who has been excellent during our swimming 
lessons. She has shown she is a very calm, sensible girl and sets a 
good example to others. Mrs Kavanagh mentioned how impressed 
she was with Bryony's attitude and helpfulness every single 
Thursday. Well done! I nominate G. He has settled well into Class 
4 and displays all the values of an excellent St John Vianney pupil. 
I have been impressed with his Math skills when adding 3 digit 
numbers together. He constantly shows a hardworking 
attitude towards his school work and as a result he is making good 
progress. Keep up the hard work!

8th October 2021



Class 5:
M - In writing M came up with some lovely sentences in our first 
week looking at informal diary writing. She showed that she could 
use simple, compound and complex sentences whilst also using 
colloquialisms, word contractions amongst other skills. Well done!

C - Our design and technology topic this half term has been 
designing and making a stuffed toy. He has listened attentively 
and quietly got on with the task in hand. Along the way he has 
shown an impressive skill set in the subject - particularly with his 
confidence, speed and accuracy in cutting and sewing. A very 
successful half term in D&T - well done!​

8th October 2021



Class 6:
Well done to all of Year 6 this week, they have worked really hard 
and have been excellently behaved.

E - For her positive attitude and excellent work involving 
vocabulary. She is working more independently to work out the 
meaning of unfamiliar words. She will read around the text to help 
her and she will give an intelligent guess about the meaning of 
words. Well done!

K - For her fantastic work in maths this work. This understood the 
mathematical concepts that were being taught and she was able 
to complete some difficult division questions. She has 
showed an excellent attitude to learning this week. Well done!

8th October 2021
















